
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL DISTRICT 3 

Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, May 11, 2017 

Riverview School Music Room 

7:00 p.m. 

 
 
Meeting of Neighborhood Council #3 called to order on May 11th at 7:00 pm at Riverview 
School with all board members present to include Terry Thompson, Cyndi Baker, Kathy 
Gessaman, Andrea Dean, and Jana Literski.  Jana motioned to approve the minutes from the 
April meeting and Kathy seconded. 
  
 City Commission reported by Kathy -They discussed off road parking and driveways. They will 
be allowing gravel parking for RV’s. At their April 18th meeting they removed a NC #2 
member for non attendance. This is the first case since new rules went into affect. The Fox 
Farm intersection was discussed at length. Water rates were raised 10% and sewer 3% There 
was the first reading of the proposed driveway and parking ordinance . The planning board is 
still looking for members in order to have a quorum. 
  
Officer Gerhart reported on our crime numbers. Thefts are high because WalMart is in our area. 
We are 5/9 for number of calls generated. He stated that thefts are mostly crimes of 
opportunity so lock doors and windows. Be smart and take away the opportunity. 
  
Discussion on possible ice cream social and Shelter in Place training with Dave Nordel. 
  
West bank Park update- lots has already been accomplished and the financing for the pavilion 
and play structure is in place. 
  
Proposed special park district- there is a need for  12 million in deferred maintenance and 20 
million in visionary projects according to interim Parks and Rec Director Patty Readon who 
outlined the Park Master Plan and answered questions. The vote to proceed would be in 
several steps. It would raise $2,267,796 annually for the first 3 years. Increase on a $100,000 
home would be 43.28 per year. 
  
Meeting was adjured at 8:18. 
 

Minutes recorded and submitted by Cyndi Baker 
 


